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Bligh’s Lane Nursery School

Christmas Newsletter 2021
MONTHLY THEME

The Theme for this month is Christmas. Talk to your child about the Nativity story and help them to learn the songs that you know – especially the first verse of Away in a Manger, as it is very difficult for young children.

SONGS AND RHYMES

	Nativity songs
	Christmas Songs

	· Here we go up to Bethlehem

   
	· Jingle Bells               

	· I was there on the night when Jesus came
	· When Santa got stuck up the Chimney

	· Away in a manger                                                       
	· Santa Claus is coming to town

	· Follow the Star                                                            
	· Silly Santa Song 


	· Angel Gabriel’s Song
	· Christmas Star

	
	· Father Christmas


NATIVITY PLAYS

[image: image9.wmf]The children perform a very simple Nativity Play each year. We normally invite parents to come and watch our performances but this year, in light of rising Covid cases, unfortunately we cannot take this risk. However, we are still going to act out a Nativity play in each class. We hope to video the two performances for you and upload them onto our school website and we will send you a link to view it! 
The Children will get opportunities to try out the different Nativity parts during the weeks leading up to Christmas, and we need parents to understand that every part in the play is important because every child is important. Some children will have a few words to say and it is important to remember that some children are comfortable talking in front of others and some are not – we do not want to upset any child so each child must be happy with their own part. 
We have all the costumes required for each child. Mrs. O’Doherty’s class hope to perform and video their Nativity Play on Thursday 9th December and Mrs. Woods/Doherty’s class hope to perform and video their Nativity Play on Friday 10th December. We will aim to have the performances on the website for you as soon as possible after this! 
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Santa Claus will visit the school on Tuesday 21st  December during class times and each child will receive a gift.   Classes will go separately to the multi-purpose room for Santa’s visit and the children go up to see him one by one (If you think your child will be afraid of Santa, let us know so that we can seat him/her further away – if a child doesn’t want to go up to Santa, he hands the child his/her present from a safe distance!). We will take a photograph of every child with Santa. 
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CHRISTMAS DINNER

The children will have ‘Christmas Dinner’ in school with all the trimmings on Thursday 9th December.  It always goes down a treat!
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY APPEAL 
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During the Christmas season we help the children to understand the importance of giving rather than receiving.  There has been a tradition in the school each year that the parents bring items of groceries, toiletries, small toys, books or clothes etc. to donate to needy families on behalf of the families in the school.  Parents have been very generous in the past. Unfortunately, this year Covid-19 means that we cannot bring in items from home again. Instead, we will donate a cheque from the school fund account as well monies gathered from our Christmas Jumper Day on 14th December. We ask for children to pay £1 on this day which will be donated to St. Vincent de Paul. (Please do not panic if your child does not have a Christmas jumper- they may wear any non-uniform top.)

If any parents would like to make further donations we will pass it on to St Vincent de Paul.
We will take the cheque to St Mary’s Chapel on Monday 20th December.  The staff will walk up to the Chapel with the children. A priest from the parish and a representative from the St Vincent De Paul Society welcome the children, each child then leaves a small ‘gift’ in front of the crib and we all sing our Nativity songs.  Parents are welcome to attend this little ceremony, which will begin at 12.50pm, and then all children should be collected from the Chapel by 1.15pm. We would ask that you limit the number of relatives in attendance to make it as safe as possible in terms of Covid 19.
[image: image13.wmf]ELF ON THE SHELF
Santa has sent an Elf to each room in Bligh’s Lane Nursery School. The Elf will be watching the children and reporting back to Santa every day. The Elf hides in different places each day, they could be in the class, cloakroom, playground- the children need to be on their best behaviour EVERYWHERE!
EXTENDED SCHOOLS PROGRAMME

We have had a very positive response with regard to this programme from children and parents. The children seem to be getting a lot of enjoyment and learning from the different sessions. The Extended Schools programme will not run in December, as we will be very busy with Christmas preparation. We look forward to starting the program again in January when Mrs Woods/Doherty’s class will resume on the 10th January.
VISIT TO CREGGAN LIBRARY

The children will visit Creggan Library to hear some Christmas stories on the following dates:

[image: image14.wmf]    -Mrs Woods/Doherty’s Class: Monday 13th December


-Mrs O’ Doherty’s Class: Wednesday 15th December

BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT PROGRAMME
We are delighted to offer a four week behaviour support programme for parents in January. John Curran, child behaviour expert, will run online sessions on each Wednesday at 10am from 12th January. These sessions come highly recommended from other settings so get it in your diary! More details and invite link will follow in January.
NURSERY AND PRIMARY APPLICATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2022
If you have (or know of) a child due to start Nursery in September 2022 i.e. 3 years old on or before 2nd July 2022 please ask them to keep an eye on the Education Authority website (https://www.eani.org.uk/) or Facebook page. ALL APPLICATIONS MUST BE MADE ONLINE. The application window opens at 12 noon on Monday 10th January and remains open until Friday 28th January at 12 noon. 

BIG BEDTIME READ

We have had a very successful start to our Big Bedtime Read initiative with the large majority of families borrowing reading packs regularly. We will continue to lend the packs during December but ask for all packs to be returned on the 10th December. We will resume lending on the 7th January 2022.

ECO-SCHOOLS AWARD
We are delighted to announce that we have achieved the Bronze Award for Eco-Schools. We will now continue on the journey to achieving Silver before the end of the year. Your children have been fantastic Eco warriors- please keep encouraging them at home to recycle.
LAST DAY OF TERM AND CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS
Tuesday 21st  December will be the last day of term. The children should be collected at 11.30 am. on this day. They will have school dinner before pick up time.

[image: image15.wmf]We will see you all again on Tuesday 4th January 2022.
The staff would like to thank all our parents for their support to date and to wish you all a very Merry Christmas! We have had a lovely term with all of the children and we have seen so much progress already.
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DECEMBER  BIRTHDAYS
· Evan McSwine-Mellon 
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